
Minutes 
Bayside Presbyterian Church Called Session Meeting 

07 May 2017     10:45 AM      Church Office 
 

 
The Session of Bayside Presbyterian Church met in a Called Meeting on 07 May 2017 at 10:45 AM in the Church 
Office.  Members present, constituting a quorum, were Moderator Rev. Dr. David Rollins and Elders  
Bonita Gilchrist, Clancy Holland, Doug Mitchell, Beth Montoya, Martha Rudell, and Pam Spillman. 
 
Rev. Emma Ouellette was also in attendance. 
 
Rev. Dr. Rollins called the meeting to order. 
 
The purpose of the meeting was to vote on a motion from Admin Support Ministry to recommend to the 
Commission on Ministry to hire Rev. Vernon Murray as the part time supply pastor for the summer during Rev. 
Rollins’ sabbatical.  It was noted that the Session had approved the motion regarding the hiring period and 
compensation at the April stated meeting of session, but that the PEVA Commission on Ministry required a form 
providing the pastor’s name. 
 
Motion:  It was moved by Admin Support Ministry that Rev Vernon Murray be recommended to the PEVA 
Commission on Ministry for hiring as Bayside’s temporary pastor during the summer to serve part time as 
previously approved by the Session.  The motion passed. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was closed with prayer by Rev. Ouellette at 10:48.    
 
__________________________________________________ 
These minutes approved by the Session on May 16, 2017 
WDM / Doug Mitchell 
Clerk of Session 


